
 

JOY INTERNATIONAL COLLEGE KADUNA 

Dear Parents, 

END OF 3RD TERM NEWS LETTER (2015/2016) 

By the mercy of God, we have successfully come to the end of the 2015/2016 academic session. We give all 

praise and adoration to God for His protection and providence. We also appreciate God for His faithfulness 

upon all parents, may His name be praised forever.   

We thank you all for your cooperation which made our moral and academic training a huge success 

throughout this session. We are humbled to inform you that in this session, there were a lot of improvements 

especially in the area of academics and security. We gave security the maximum attention it deserved and 

above all, God our Chief Security Officer is always with us. There were also outstanding improvements in 

many areas which include the upgrade of infrastructure and stability of staff.  

May the good Lord continue to keep us together as we partner in developing God fearing students that are 

destined to shine and rule the world.   

SOME OF OUR NEWSWORTHY ITEMS ARE: 

 RESUMPTION DATE AND TIME FOR FIRST TERM 2016/2017 SESSION: 

Thursday, 8th September 2016 (12:00 pm – 4:00 pm) 

• All the newly admitted students 

• Returning SS1 and SS3 students 

Saturday, 10th September 2016 (10:00 am – 4:00 pm) 

• Returning JSS2, JSS3 and SS2 students.  

 

THE SCHOOL FEES FOR 2016/2017 SESSION: 

The payment of the new school fees of one hundred and ten thousand naira (N110,000:00) per term 

begins from September 2016. In as much as we encourage parents to pay the complete school fees, 

we are also aware of the economic hardship which can be a constraint to the one-off payment option. 

Consequently, students were given two tellers for those that will prefer paying the school fees twice.  

For any clarification, kindly call any of the following bursary staff through: 08028524991, 

08032227670, or send an email to jicprincipal@yahoo.com 
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INTRODUCTION OF SCHOOL FEES DISCOUNT  

The school management is considering the introduction of school fees group discount per term for parents 
with more than two children in JIC. This is a financial relief package for JIC parents which take effect from 
2016/2017 session. The details of the percentage discount will be unveiled in due course.  We are very 
grateful to all parents that filled and returned the forms issued to that effect.  

INTRODUCTION OF GUARDIANSHIP 

We are happy to inform parents that management has approved the introduction of guardianship. The 

guardianship is all about attaching a sizeable number of students to the staff-guardian. The guardian will play 

the role of the child’s parent while in the school.  

ACADEMIC MATERIALS/LIST OF TEXTBOOKS FOR 2016/2017 SESSION 

Parents are to ensure that their children resume to school with all the recommended text books for their new 

classes. The list of recommended text books can be downloaded or printed via the school website.  

Parents who may wish to get the recommended textbooks through the school should contact the Principal or 

Vice Principal Academic (08034512892 or 08034146334) on time, so that the textbooks can be sourced 

directly from publishers. 

The school customized exercise books will be available for sale in the school shop on resumption day. Only 

the school customized note books will be recognized by the teachers.  

PRACTICAL MATERIALS 

You are requested to visit www.jickaduna.com.ng  to download or print the list of Creative Art Home 

Economics, Basic Technology and Technical Drawing materials for 1st term. 

ADMISSION EXERCISE 2016/2017 

Supplementary Admission into JSS1 & JSS2 is ongoing, for further information please call any of the 
following numbers 08034512892, 08036438956, 08034146334 or email: jicprincipal@yahoo.com 

We thank you for advertising and introducing JIC to prospective parents in need of quality education. We are 
indeed grateful for you believing in us. We will continue to work harder to surpass your expectations and 
make JIC your dream school. 

LONG VACATION PROGRAMME 

We encourage parents to enroll our students for productive long vacation programme. Skills/entrepreneurial 

training programme will NOT be a bad idea. We also encourage parents to source for good private teachers 

that would teach and engage the students in their areas of weakness during the holiday. 
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LONG VACATION SCHEME OF WORK 

Parents/ students can download or print the topics per subject to be covered during the long vacation. The 

scheme of work also contains practice questions. Students are expected to thoroughly read and make simple 

notes on the topics, because welcome test will focus on each of the topics.  

UNIFORM 

 Parents are advised to co-operate with the school in ensuring that students dress properly in school and even 

at home in line with our moral training. Parents are therefore expected to replace the female skirts that are 

above the knee and the male pencil trousers. We do not allow fitted-wears for both boys and girls. Parents 

should please ensure that all students’ wears have their names stitched on. Stitching of names on uniforms 

include all inner wears.  Our students know the correct specifications.  

The correct shoes for classes are any pair of black shoes with flat sole, complete-cover, not semi-covered 

shoes, while brown sandals are the correct shoes for compound wear. Visit our website to see samples of 

shoes. 

PROVISION REQUIREMENTS 

You are requested to visit www.jickaduna.com.ng  to download or print the provision requirement. 

CLEANING TOOLS 

Every student is required to resume with the following implement for compound cleaning:  

 two (2) brooms,  

 a hoe and 

 a ‘langa-langa’ cutlass. 

STRICTLY FOR ALL MALE STUDENT 

 All male students are to resume with very low haircut and no pencil trousers. Only JIC uniform material is 
acceptable.  

CALL FOR CONCERN 

We admonish our dear parents to complement the school effort by not relenting in talking to the students on 
the need for them to always be at their best behavior, in and outside the school. The need to shun social vices 
such as stealing, extortion, bullying, ungodly relationships, etc, should be emphasized. Parents should preach 
the need for students to genuinely love one another. Let the children see and realize the need to bring laurels 
home and not shame as a result of suspension or expulsion from school. The college has, to this effect, 
started the “Discipleship” training for all the students. We will be happy if you can find out how the children 
perceive this moral training programme. 
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We request parents to closely monitor the activities of their children while at home. There are a lot of 
influences outside the school that are capable of neutralizing the effort of the school in  building God fearing 
children and damping the pride of parents for not having God fearing children.   

Please be informed that henceforth, the school will start publishing names of students that break the 
school rules and regulations in the school newsletters. Kindly admonish your child to avoid having 
his/her name in the newsletter for negative reasons.  

SCHOOL PHONE NUMBERS 

We regret the epileptic services some of you experienced when you tried reaching your children in the 
hostel. We are working very hard in ensuring that we overcome the challenges. The contacts once again are: 

Boys’ Hostel:   08147810406, 08021080073 

Girls’ Hostel: 08147810407, 08090679158  

Thank you and God bless you now and always. 

Yours faithfully, 

Mr. Bukola Alabi mnimn, arpa  

College Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  


